

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT Office of the County Executive

September 4, 2024

The Honorable Jolene Ivey Chair Prince George's County Council Wayne K. Curry County Administration Building 1301 McCormick Drive Largo, Maryland 20774

Dear Chair Ivey:

Enclosed for the County Council's consideration is a Bill to amend the County Code to bring the budgeting and personnel functions of the Housing Authority of Prince George's County ("HAPGC"). The legislation provides that budgeting and human resource functions will no longer come under the Department of Housing and Community Development. Instead, those functions will be handled directly by HAPGC.

The proposed legislation also makes clear that employees currently assigned to HAPGC, will remain with and be deemed employees of HAPGC with no change to their classification, or their designation as represented or non-represented employees.

The Council's favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If you have questions or concerns, please contact Angela Rodgers, Deputy County Administrative Officer for Economic Development, at 301-952-5867, or Jessica Anderson, HAPGC Executive Director, at 301-883-5552.

Sincerely,

Angela D. Alsobrooks County Executive

Enclosure